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We are unable to confirm last week’s rumor that the Los Angeles City Council will act this week on an ordinance to end the granting street closure fee waivers for certified farmers’ markets on Los Angeles streets.  In June 2004, Southland wrote and urged the Council to continue street closure fee waivers for certified farmers’ markets where at least 75% of the vendors at the market are farmers.  In our view, markets that rent out more than one out of every four stall spaces to non-ag vendors should not be eligible for a fee waiver for the use of a City street to hold a certified farmers’ market. (
The Los Angeles County of Health Services has drafted interim guidelines for the sale of wild mushrooms in certified farmers’ markets, retail and wholesale food establishments in the County.  The guidelines would require retail and wholesale vendors to post information about the source of the mushrooms, including the Latin binomial name of the product, the name of the person who identified the mushroom in its fresh state, a statement of the qualifications and training of the identifier, and a statement identifying that the land where the mushrooms were picked is not under the jurisdiction of the California Departments of Food and Agriculture or Health Services.  (
The Southland Annual Meeting was on Sunday, April 17, 2005.  We are most appreciative that Los Angeles County Agricultural Commissioner Kurt Floren was able to join us.  San Joaquin County Agricultural Commissioner Scott Hudson gave an interesting talk on the proposals that Ag Commissioners are considering to improve the certified farmers’ market program.  Southland President Laura Avery outlined the success of the Santa Monica/Southland Audit Program.  Executive Director Howell Tumlin spoke on the expanding future of Southland.  Tom Archibald, Laura Avery, Vince Bernard, Gene Etheridge, Jeanne Stehly and Polly Ward were elected to additional three-year terms on the Southland Board of Directors. (
Market News is a service of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association.  If you have an item that you feel would be of interest to Southland market and grower members, please call 310-481-0167 or write to us at info@sfma.net. 
((
